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Nine girls basketball teams from our Inland Sports coverage area made it to semifinal action on 
Friday evening and six have earned the opportunity to play for CIF-SS championships next 
week. Scores & stats were pulled from various sources. All the teams that played tonight are 
qualified for the CIF-State tournament which will start on 2/26.  
 
Division 1: 
King 49 Long Beach Poly 37  
 
The Wolves advance to their section final in program history with Friday's home victory in 
Riverside.  
 
Division 2A: 
Lakeside 60 Flintridge Prep 51 
 
Jazlen Green had 23 points & 14 rebounds as Lakeside advanced to their first section final in 
program history.  
 
Division 2AA:  
Rolling Hills Prep 47 Roosevelt 45  
 
Division 3AA: 
Santiago/Corona 68 Brentwood 60 
 
Sharks freshman Londynn Jones had one of the area's best individual performances this 
season with 40 points as Santiago went on the road to Los Angeles and advanced. As far as I'm 
aware it only trails Cal Lutheran's Anna Treder who put up 46 points in a game against Nuview 
Bridge.  
 
Division 4A:  
Hillcrest 66 Anaheim 59  
 
Max Najera had 18 points & 13 rebounds as the Trojans took advantage of having three out of 
four playoff home games to reach their first final in program history.  
 
Division 4AA:  
Oak Park 49 Ramona 43 
 



Savannah Petty had 20 points in a semifinal defeat for the Rams who had knocked off #1 
Rosemead in the previous round.  
 
Division 5AA:  
Linfield Christian 54 Mary Star of the Sea 27 
 
Traveling for the first time this postseason Linfield Christian held a three point lead over their 
hosts but were able to take control with a 14-4 third quarter which put them ahead 34-21. From 
there they were never seriously threatened as the Lions advanced to their first CIF-SS 
Championship game. Sydney Moran had 23 points on 9/12 field goal shooting (5/7 from 3 point 
range) and Keslyn Henson added 14 points with 6 assists to pace the Lions. This will be Linfield 
Christian's first girls basketball finals appearance. It also makes three Lions teams this 
academic year (football & girls volleyball) to reach a final with their boys soccer team looking to 
make four section finalists in 2018-2019 tomorrow afternoon.  
 
I had the opportunity to speak with Lions coach Derrick O'Neil via phone as everyone was 
stopped and grabbing a bite to eat on their way home. He remarked “It was certainly a very 
hostile venue but playing the teams we have so far like Murrieta Mesa, Glendora, Valley View, 
Hemet, and Ontario Christian to name a few certainly prepared us for this stage. I'm really proud 
of the way we defended especially with foul trouble and kept the lead at halftime despite that 
adversity. With a week to prepare we've certainly got work to do and we'll be ready for the 
opportunity before us.”  
 
Division 5A: 
 
Bloomington Christian 53 Western Christian 52 
 
At home Western Christian very nearly avenged a previous 21 point loss but fell by one to the 
Ravens who earn their second finals berth (2015-2016 with current Los Osos head coach 
Dawnesha Buckner at the helm) in four years.  
 
Our area had five home games and teams went 4-1 in those contests while road teams went 
2-1. Next week's finals will be played on Friday and Saturday. According to the California Baptist 
University ticketing website King's Division 1 final will be played Saturday at 1pm in Riverside at 
the Events Center. I believe Lakeside & Corona/Santiago will be assigned to Azusa Pacific 
University while Hillcrest, Linfield Christian, and Bloomington Christian will be assigned to 
Godinez High School. Follow us @Inland_Sports for updates when that information is solidified.  
 
 
 
 
 
 


